
 
 

5/20/2018 
 

 
First Christian Reformed Church 

 

 
 

Pastor Craig Van Hill 
pastorvanhill@gmail.com 

Cell: 920.539. 3848 

We welcome our visitors and hope that you enjoy worshipping with us.  If you are presently 
seeking a church home, we welcome you to join our fellowship. You will find a visitor card in 

your pew, please fill one out and place it in the offering bag. If you would like further 
information about our church, check out our website at www.waupuncrc.com or contact 

Pastor Craig (920-539-3848) or the church office (324-2898). 

Large-print bulletins and children's bulletins are available from an usher or in the back 
sanctuary rack. 
 
You can listen to sermons from our website as well as view the bulletin. Website address is 
www.waupuncrc.com 
 

Church Office Hours  
Tuesday from 9:00 AM – 2:00 PM  

 Thursday from 9:00 AM – 1:00 PM 
 All announcements due in the office by 9:00 AM Thursday 

Phone: 920-324-2898   email: waupuncrc@gmail.com 

Welcome to 



 
 

9:30 AM Worship Service 
(*Please stand if you are able) 

 

We Gather In Worship 

Prelude 

*Call to Worship & God’s Greeting and We 
Greet One Another (kids come up front 
and grab instruments) 

*Opening: This Little Light of Mine (Old 
Sunday School Version) 
 
Sunday School 
 

We Are Renewed in God’s Grace 

Confession/Assurance 
 
Song: Immortal, Invisible, God Only Wise – 
G460 vs 1 & 4 

Congregational Prayer 

Communion 

Offertory and Our Offerings (Tim Hilger-
update on prison ministry): Local 
 
Children are dismissed for Walk Out 
Worship 

God Speaks through His Word 

*Scripture: 1 Kings 10:14-11:13 

Sermon:  To Have it All 

We Respond to God’s Word 

*Song of Response: Let it Be Said of Us 

We Leave to Serve God 

*God’s Parting Blessing  

*Closing: Be Thou My Vision – R562 vs 1 & 
4 (vs 4 a cappella) 
 
*Postlude 

Accompanist 
Cara Aylesworth 
 
Children & Worship 
Leader: Jenna Mulder 
Helpers: Gretchen Hoekstra 
   Parker Van Hill 
 
Elder/Deacon Greeters 
Scott Ritzema 
Eric Homan 
 
Fellowship Coffee 
Pete & Tabbie Vander Werff 
 
Greeters 
Steve, Heidi & Kaytlin Smits 
 
Nursery 
Becca Vree 
Sue Buwalda 
Jolie Schouten 
 
Sound System  
Joe Bresser 
 
Transportation 
Louie Wierenga (324-3683) 
Jim Groenewold (210-8069) 
 
Ushers 
Jesse Buteyn 
Glen Greenfield 
Noah Mulder 
Josh Schouten 
 
Video Projection 
Mike Vander Berg 

Missionary Letters 
Marge VS. to Daryl Pfantz 

Mike VB to Neen 
Sam VG. to Chaplain Peter+ 

+Please pray especially for 
this missionary family this 
week 

 



 
 

 

6:00 PM New G’s Worship Service 
 
 

Worship Notes 
 
Tonight we welcome the New G's as they lead us in worship through 
singing. 
 
Next Sunday we celebrate the professions of faith of Elizabeth Jonker and 
Arent Venhuizen.  We will also look at the reigns of King Rehoboam and 
Jeroboam and find that sin is infectious and consuming. It spreads and 
destroys but we fail to see the consequences of our sins. Whenever the 
kings of Israel or Judah disobeyed God there were terrible consequences. 
Yet, they continued sinning. Why do we do that? Why don't we see the 
consequences of our sins? 
 
Next Sunday night we will join Bethel for our annual Memorial Day 
service.  Worship begins at 7:00pm. 
 
Verse of the week:   What good is it for someone to gain the whole world, 
yet forfeit their soul? Mark 8:36 
 
This week be in prayer for: 
- Those affected by the volcano in Hawaii 
- Graduates 
- Peace 
Give thanks to God for: 
- Clean Water 
- Enough Food 
- Schools 
 
Upcoming Special Service 
 
5/20/2018 6:00 PM New G’s Service @ 1st CRC 
5/27/2018 7:00 PM Combined Memorial Day Service @ Bethel 
    CRC 
6/3/2018 7:00 PM Combined PM Service @ Bethel CRC 
6/10/2018 7:00 PM Combined PM Service @ Bethel CRC 
6/17/2018 7:00 PM Combined PM Service @ Bethel CRC 
6/24/2018 9:30 AM Pastor Craig’s last Service @ 1st CRC 

 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 

 
Deacons Report 

At any time, you may donate to the cause of your choice by writing the name 
of the cause in the memo line of your check or on the donation 
envelope. Please make all checks payable to First CRC. 

 
Electronic giving is now available. If you would like to get setup send an 
email to Jon Venhuizen at jnvnhzn@gmail.com 

May cause: Youth Ministry Fund:  This fund offers supplemental support 
for various groups from nursery age through youth group where there is a 
need such as SWaT, Mission Trips, Camp Calvin, Winter Retreat, or any other 
youth ministry group. This fund is in need of support, please consider giving 
by placing your offering in the evening offering plate or designating it on the 
donation envelope or in the memo line on your check. 

 

Last Week’s Offerings 
Local Budget   $4,654.00 
Youth Ministry Fund  $   224.00 
 

 
Our Family 
 
Bibles are in the narthex for Elizabeth Jonker and Arent Venhuizen, who 
are making public profession of faith. Please highlight a favorite verse or 
passage in there so that when they read their Bible they will find verses that 
our family treasures. 
 
Sunday School is in need of a teacher for the 4/5th grade class for this fall. 
Please contact Brian O’Donovan if you are willing to help. 
 
Emily Mulder will be the new care ministry coordinator.  She will 
coordinate meals for those who are sick, those who just had a baby, and 
others going through a difficult time. Please contact her if you or someone 
you know could benefit from this ministry. The outreach team would like to 
thank Jan De Vries and Gardie Ten Pas for leading this ministry for 
many years! Thanks to everyone in the congregation who signs up and is 
willing to take meals and show our church family that we care! This really 
means a lot to those who receive the meals. This ministry exists because 
we have so many willing to help out!   

 
 
 
 
 



 
 

 
Birthdays        May                            May 
Geoff Aalsma          20  Mary Nell Hofman   20 
Lois Groenewold         21  Marilyn Mulder    21 
Nate Scheuers          23  Gardie Ten Pas    23 
Taylor Aalsma          25 
 
Anniversaries   May 
Dave & Gloria Rens    21 
Eric & Stacy Schaver    21 
Pastor Craig & Dominique       26 
 

As you pray this week please remember these people 
in your prayers:  
- Ben & Alyssa Homan and Eden as she recovers from 

surgery.  
- Laura Ten Pass as she goes through treatments for the    

spots that were found.  
- Leanne Johnson as she waits for results from her 

treatments.  
- Bob Decker who is experiencing health issues due to bleeding on 

the liver. Pray that he can get a liver transplant.  
- Morris & Bea as Morris goes through chemo treatments.  May these 

treatments shrink or remove the cancer.  We do give thanks that his 
brain scans returned normal. 

- Nina Te Beest as she recovers from stent placement and awaits 
surgery to replace a valve. 
 

It can be easy to forget about those that we don't see every week so we 
are including a list of shut-ins within our congregation.  We hope that 
you will take some time to visit, send cards, and pray for these members 
of our family.  As Romans 12:10 says, "Be devoted to one another in 
brotherly love.  Honor one another above yourselves." 
- Joyce Haan 
- Winnie Kuiper 
- Wilma Navis 
-  

If at any time you would like your name added to or taken off the prayer 
list, please contact Gladys. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 

 

Church News 
 
If your group is planning to use the church for any events please make sure 
that you have reserved it through the church secretary in advance. Thank 
you. 
 
Reminder: Your Heartbeat International donations are due today.  If you 
forgot to bring in a donation but would still like to contribute to this cause, 
please talk to Mike Vander Berg.  Thank you for considering this worthy 
cause!   
 
First CRC will reimburse half of the cost for students’ Camp Calvin 
attendance for this year. Please contact Keren for reimbursement. 
 
The New Generation Singers of Central Wisconsin Christian will be 
presenting an evening of praise on Sunday May 20 at the First Christian 
Reformed Church. Worship begins at 6:00 PM. Please join us.  
 
You are invited to the celebration for the 8th grade class of Central 
Wisconsin Christian on May 23, 2018 at 6:30pm in the Crusader Centre. 
  
The CWC Board will present the high school class of 2018 at 6:30pm in the 
Crusader Centre on May 25th. Mr. Scott Ritzema, cwc parent, will address 
the seniors and encourage them as they prepare to begin the next chapter 
of their life, thanking God for his faithfulness and ask Him for continued 
guidance. Our students appreciate your support!  
  
The CWC Athletic Booster Club would like you to join us as we celebrate 
Memorial Day with the Annual Pancake Breakfast. We will be serving 
from 7:00am – 9:30am on May 28th in the CWC commons area. Traditional 
pancakes, eggs, beverages, etc. will be served. Donations will go to support 

CWC athletics. Come join us before enjoying your holiday activities. 
 
VBS this year is June 25-28 the theme is Shipwrecked Rescued By Jesus. 
It will be held at Bethel CRC.  The CD's are here, contact Dominique if you 
would like one. They are $5.00. Sign-up will be coming soon. 
 
Calendar 
Today:    9:30 AM AM Worship Service 
 6:00 PM New G’s Worship Service 
Tuesday: 8:00 AM Prayer Meeting @ 1st CRC 
 9:00 AM First Place for Health @ 1st CRC 
Next Sunday: 9:30 AM AM Worship Service  
 7:00 PM PM Combined Worship Service @ 
  Bethel CRC 
 
 

 
 



 
 

 
 
 
Next Week 
 
Accompanist 
Laura Ten Pass 
 
Children & Worship 
Leader:  Stacy Schaver 
Helpers: Cody Van Herwaarden 
    Miranda Vander Berg 
 
Elder/Deacon Greeters 
Norm Buwalda  
Ben Mulder 
 
Fellowship Coffee 
Bob & Michelle Mulder 
 
Greeters 
Ken & Gardie Ten Pas 
 
Nursery 
Eric & Stacy Schaver 
Josh Schouten 
 
Offering: Local Budget 
May Cause: Youth Ministry Fund 

 
 
 
Sound System 
Scott Ritzema 
 
Transportation 
Jim Groenewold (210-8069) 
Louie Wierenga (324-3683) 
 
Ushers 
Jesse Buteyn 
Glen Greenfield 
Noah Mulder 
Josh Schouten 
 
Video Projection 
Lois Mulder 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 

Group Elder Deacon 

1 Don Pausma Jon Venhuizen 

2 Merle Schouten Joe Bresser 

3 Bob Mulder  

4 Scott Ritzema Eric Homan 

5 Norm Buwalda Ben Mulder 

6 Tom Jonker Randall Greenfield 

7 Steve Homan  

8 Al Venhuizen Brian O’Donovan 



 
 

 

 
Proclaiming Evidence for Truth 

THIS WEEK'S CREATION MOMENT 

Second Skin for Soldiers 
 

The fear of man bringeth a snare: but whoso putteth 
his trust in the LORD shall be safe. – Proverbs 29:25  
 
While Creation Moments is outspoken in criticizing 
evolution, we are just as vocal about extolling the work 

of scientists who are doing real science – especially the science that 
benefits mankind. For example, scientists are now working on developing a 
"second skin" for soldiers that would protect them from biological and 
chemical weapons.  
 
Lawrence Livermore National Laboratory has already developed a material 
that they say is "highly breathable yet protective from biological agents" and 
that it's "the first key component of futuristic smart uniforms that also will 
respond to and protect from environmental chemical hazards."  
 
This new material is made of polymeric membranes with aligned carbon 
nanotube channels. The size of these channels, or pores, is less than 5 
nanometers, which is 5,000 times smaller than the width of a human hair. 
The pores are also half the size of biological threats like bacteria and 
viruses, so it would keep them out … but they are large enough to allow air 
and water vapor to pass right through.  
 
Group leader, Kuang Jen Wu, said the fabric will be able to block mustard 
gas and "toxins such as staphylococcal enterotoxin and biological spores 
such as anthrax." The research team expects that the new uniforms could 
be deployed in the field within ten years.  
 
Christians, however, don't need to wait that long to be protected. That's 
because those who put their trust in Jesus are already safe in His care.  
 
Ref: Lawrence Livermore National Laboratory. "'Second skin' protects soldiers from biological, 
chemical agents," ScienceDaily, 8/3/16. . Photo: Pixabay. (PD) 
 
© 2018, Creation Moments. Churches and parents may freely copy these bulletin inserts. 
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